PASTORAL WORKER REPORT.

Firstly,  I thank Unity& Friends for the opportunity to serve the group and the GLBTIQ Community as Pastoral Worker. I was in   the position for 12 months from August 2013 to July 2014.

During my tenure as Pastoral Worker I saw a total of 16 people on an individual basis; some people I saw more than once. Most of the people I saw were members (or former-members) of Unity and Friends. A small number were members of the GLTIQ Community who responded to notices about my role in the gay press. (Blaze).

One person contacted me as a result of an article in New Times.

Most of the people I saw were gay men; three people saw me about transsexual/transvestite issues. Most of my one-to-one meetings with people were to provide low-key social support. Only one of the people I saw required on-going intensive intervention. In association with a U&F committee member, I referred this young man to a Psychologist with expertise in the relevant area.

During my tenure as Pastoral Worker I was invited to become a member of the Gay Men's Health Advisory Committee and the Bfriend Advisory Group. These groups meet two- to three- monthly and provide support and direction to each organisation.

In the GMHAC group other members (and the paid staff) were surprised and delighted that 'the Church' had appointed a worker to support GLBTQ people. 'The Church' generally has a bad reputation in the GLBTIQ community – in many cases deservedly so! I was very happy to be able talk to each group about the attitude of the Uniting Church in areas of sexuality. The recent appointment of an openly gay Minister to a local Congregation met with much approval. I will be continuing my involvement with both of these groups after my appointment as Pastoral Worker ends.
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During my tenure I attended the biennial Daring gathering in Sydney on the June long weekend. Again, I was happy to be able to tell people about my appointment as Pastoral Worker,  and again, there was much rejoicing that the Church in South Australia has taken such a step! The UCA in no other state has done anything similar.

On my appointment as Pastoral Worker I arranged for a Psychologist (Julie S.) in my local congregation (Port Adelaide UCA) to be available for debriefing if necessary. Although debriefing was not necessary I did meet with Julie twice to discuss my work. I found this to be most helpful.

I have prepared a list of books (attached) which I believe will be helpful to anyone wanting to explore the area of sexuality and faith/religion/spirituality. It is clearly not an exhaustive list as there are now many supportive books available. Many of these books (though not all) are now in the U&F Library at Church of The Trinity.

At the end of my time as Pastoral Worker I used some of the available funds to but four more books (they are on the list) for the Unity and Friends Library.

On a note of caution: I bought a book (Can You Be Gay and Christian? by Michael L Brown) while I was in Sydney at Daring. I assumed the book would be supportive – there was nothing on the cover to suggest anything other than that. After reading the first chapter it became clear that the book was very anti-gay!!

I rang the Bookshop, Darlinghurst (the well-known gay bookshop where I bought it) and advised them. They said they would remove it from their shelves and return it to the publisher. 
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Also attached to this report is a list of support groups for GLBTIQ people in Adelaide. This is a list of support groups not social groups. Of particular interest is the large number of groups available for young people. There are  five groups listed. This is a significant step forward. A recently as three years ago there were no such groups.

As I have mentioned at the Unity & Friends Exec meeting, I am happy to continue providing pastoral support after my appointment officially ends. 

This would be in a voluntary capacity of course.

Summary: 

I found my time as Pastoral Worker both interesting and productive. I believe that Unity & Friends has made it possible for me to have made positive contribution to the lives of people I have had dealings with. However, it is clear that the very strong need for a Pastoral Worker that existed 20 years ago when my predecessor (Simon Moglia) was in this position has diminished. General community attitudes to diverse sexuality have changed very significantly in the past 20 years. In particular, attitudes in the Uniting Church have also changed. There are now several out gay/lesbian ministers in settlements and many GLBTIQ-friendly congregations. There are of course still some very anti-GLBTIQ feelings and beliefs in certain conservative congregations – this means that there is still more work to be done.

Paul Marsh.

20th August 2013.

Recommended books on being GLBTIQ and Christian.

(many, but not all, of these books are in the U&F Library)

Bishop J S Spong.

 Living in Sin? A Bishop Rethinks Human Sexuality, 1988.

 Rescuing the Bible from Fundamentalism: A Bishop Rethinks the Meaning of Scripture. 1991.

Why Christianity Must Change or Die: A Bishop Speaks to Believers In Exile. 1999.

 Here I Stand: My Struggle for a Christianity of Integrity, Love and Equality. 2001.

A New Christianity for a New World: Why Traditional Faith Is Dying and How a New Faith Is Being Born. 2002

The Sins of Scripture: Exposing the Bible's Texts of Hate to Reveal the God of Love. 2005.

Matthew Vines.

God and the Gay Christian. 2014.

Stuart Edser.

Being Gay, Being Christian – You can be both. 2012.

Luke Gehan & Tiffany Jones.

Heaven Bent. 2013

James Alison.

Faith Beyond Resentment: Fragments Catholic and Gay. 2001.

On Being Liked. 2003.

Brian Bouldrey (Ed) 

Wrestling With The Angel. Faith and Religion in the Lives of Gay Men. 1995.

Nancy Wilson.

Our Tribe. Queer Folks, God, Jesus and the Bible. 1995.

Dorothy McRae-McMahon.

Everyday Passions. A Conversation on Living. 2001.

Memories of Moving On. A life of faith, passion, resilience. 2004.

Maurice Shinnick.

This Remarkable Gift: Being Gay and Catholic. 1997.

Mark Thompson.

Gay Spirit, Myth and Meaning. 1987

Michael B Kelly.

Seduced by Grace. Contempoary Spirituality, Gay Experience and Christian Faith. 2007.

Dino Hodge.

The Fall Upward. Spirituality in the Lives of Lesbian Women and Gay Men. 1996.

Will Roscoe.

Queer Spirits. A Gay Men's Myth Book. 1995.

Megan Warner et al.

Five Uneasy Pieces. Essays on Scripture and Sexuality. 2011.

Terry Brown (Ed).

Other Voices, Other Worlds. 2006.

Anthony Venn-Brown.

A Life of Unlearning.  2004.

Elisabeth Stuart,

Religion is a Queer Thing. 1997.

Jeff Chu,

Does Jesus Really Love Me? 2013

Patrick M Chapman,

Thou Shalt Not Love. 2008.

Liz Lightfoot.

Coming Out in the Anglican Church in Aotearoa N Z. 2011

Rachel and Sarah Hagger-Holt,

Living It Out; A survival guide for gay and bi-sexual Christians and their friends, families and churches. 2009.

Gene Robinson.

In the Eye of the Storm. 2008.

Elizabeth Stuart.

Daring to Speak Love's Name, A gay & lesbian prayer book.1992.

Michael Kirby.

A Private Life; fragments, memories, friends. 2011.

Michael Ford.

Disclosures, Conversations Gay and Spirtual. 2004.

Jeffrey John.

Permanent, Faithful, Stable Christian Same-sex Marriage. 2000.

Julian Filochowski and Peter Stanford (Eds)

Opening Up, Speaking Out in the Church. 2005.

Malcolm Macourt. (Ed)

Towards a Theology of Gay Liberation. 1977.

The following book is definitely NOT recommended;

it is very anti-gay;

the answer provided in the text to the title posed in the title,

is NO.

Michael Brown.

Can You Be Gay and Christian? 2014.

SUPPORT FOR GLBTIQ PEOPLE

Lifeline.

Emergency Counselling 

13 11 14. 24-hours a day.

Gay and Lesbian Community Services SA (GLCS)

Phone counselling 7 – 10 pm every day.

8193 0800

Note: this service is curently suspended due to the closure of ACSA. Use QLife (see below) instead.

www.glcssa.org.au
Gay Men's Health, (part of Relationships Australia. (RASA))

49a  Orsmond Terrace, Hindmarsh.

Counselling, HIV prevention, condom distribution etc.

Phone 8245 8100

www.GMHSA.org.au or www.rasa.org.au or  

Manager: Christopher Birtwistle-Smith.

Staff: Logan Bold, Wills Logue, Lynlee Hanan,

Rob Willoughby (Counsellor).

For gay men's health matters:

Man2Man information line 8245 8112 or 1800 671 582

PEP line (post-exposure prophylaxis) 1800 022 226.

QLife Support Service.

1800 184 527

National peer-support phone line

5.30 to 10.30 local time. 

www.qlife.org.au
Bfriend, Uniting Communities,

Support for newly-indentifying GLBTIQ people.

10 Pitt Street, Adelaide.

Contact Matt Potter 8202 5190 (men) 

or Rikki 8202 5805 (women or trans issues)

Feast Queer Youth Drop In.

2nd and 4th Thursday of the month.

6.00pm to 9.00pm.

City Soul Cafe, 13 Hutt Street, Adelaide.

Contacts: Lucy or Edwin 8463 0684 or 0439 087 774

www.ypo@feast.org.au
allthings@feast.org.au
Youth Queery.

Group for young GLBTIQ run by Mental Illness Fellowship of SA

1st, 3rd and 5th Thursdays of the month.

6.00pm at MIFSA.

Contact: Heath 8378 4100

Facebook page: Youth Queery.

Queer Straight Alliance (QSA)

Group for young people.

Meet at Scot's Church, North Terrace.

Meets fortnightly on Fridays.

Facebook:QSA Youth

Pair-a-Dice for gay guys under 25.

Run by Anglicare, at the Platform,  

73 Elizabeth Way, Elizabeth.

(behind Launch Pad Skate Park)

Tina 8209 5466

Qspace. A group for young (16 – 25) Gay/Lesbian

people run by YWCA.

At Hive "12-Twenty Five" , 926 North East Road, Modbury.

Contact Fiona 8426 9808.

SHINE SA,

GLBTIQ-friendly health matters. 

64c  Woodville Road,  Woodville.

8300 5300.

Sexual Health Hot Line:1800 188 793.

Clinics in north and south as well as Woodville.

On-line GLBTIQ Christian Groups:

Uniting Network.

National UCA Group.

www.unitingnetworkaustralia.org.au/ 

Unity & Friends.

SA UCA Group.

unityandfriends.unitingchurch.org.au/ 

On Line group for GLBTIQ Christians:

www.whosoever.org
